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December 19, 2013 

OFRCE OF THE MAYOR 
HONORABLE CFTY COUNCIL 
CITY ADMINISTRATOR 
CITIZENS OF OAKLAND 
OAKLAND, CAQFORNIA 

RE: AUDIT RECOMMENDATION FOLLOW-UP REPORT FOR THE PUBLIC WORKS 
AGENCY - ILLEGAL DUMPING ABATEMENT PROGRAM ACCOUNTS 
RECEIVABLES PERFORMANCE AUDIT 

Dear Mayor Quan, President Kernighan, Members of the City Council, City Administrator 

Santana, and Oakland Citizens. 

The Office of the City Auditor (Office) is required to report the status of its audit 
recommendations to the City Council (Council) In December 2010 the Office released the 
Public Works Agency - Illegal Dumping Abatement Program (PWA - IDAP) Accounts 
Receivables Performance Audit 

The audit contained seven recommendations The Office's follow-up found that all (100%) of 
the recommendations are closed or no longer applicable In July 2011, PWA - IDAP was 
eliminated as a result of the audit Given this outcome, five of the recommendations are no 
longer applicable The Office found that the remaining two recommendations have been 
addressed by the City Administration and are closed 

Audits are an objective assessment of whether or not public resources are responsibly and 
effectively managed to achieve intended results. The impact of an audit's recommendations 
IS achieved when the City Administration ensures prompt and proper implementation, 
increased accountability, and proper safeguarding of City assets. Therefore, it is critical that 
the City Administration act upon its responsibility to Oakland residents through timely 
implementation of audit recommendations 




















